Appendix H1 – Letter to staff following consultation meeting
Send to all staff affected by a reorganisation that might have/be directly affected by redundancy outcomes, including staff who were unable to attend the meeting for any reason. e.g. sickness, maternity leave, etc.

_______________________________________________

Confidential

<Name>

<Job Title> (if being hand delivered)
<Date>
Dear <Name>
Further to the staff meeting on <date>, I am writing to summarise the main points that were discussed.  As you are aware, it has been identified that there is a requirement to restructure the teaching and/or support staffing establishment and reduce the staffing establishment at <name of school>.  This is due to <give reasons>.
The meeting was the beginning of the consultation with staff on the school’s reorganisation proposals.  The consultation ends on <date> and you are asked to submit any comments or proposals to the Headteacher as soon as possible (but in any case by <end of consultation date>) for consideration by the Governors’ Selection Committee. Following the end of the consultation period any proposals or comments that you put forward will be considered by the Governors’ Selection Committee, following which final proposals will be communicated to staff and the selection/assimilation process will commence. 

The proposed implementation date is <date>.
It is the policy of the Governors to seek as far as possible, security of employment for staff. They will, in consultation with staff, the LA and Trade Union representatives, seek to minimise the effect of any reductions or redundancies.

To avoid the necessity to reduce staffing establishment by compulsory means, you are therefore asked to consider the following:-

Voluntary redundancy

If you wish to apply for voluntary redundancy you should let the Headteacher know in writing as soon as possible, but no later than <end of consultation date>. Your application will be considered by the appropriate committee of Governors when they meet after the consultation period has concluded.
Human Resources will provide a personal estimate of voluntary redundancy payment directly to you upon request.  By expressing an interest in receiving information you are not committing yourself to volunteering for a redundancy, and the Authority is not committing to the acceptance of any application. If you would like an estimate, please contact NYHR@northyorks.gov.uk.

Please note that there will not normally be any difference in your redundancy estimate, whether redundancy is voluntary or compulsory.
Voluntary transfer

If you are interested in working in another school in North Yorkshire you should let the Headteacher know  and they can approach neighbouring schools to see if they have any vacancies and whether voluntary transfer is a potential option.
Voluntary reduction in hours

If you wish to consider changes in your working hours, please discuss this with the Headteacher as soon as possible.
Normal resignation or retirement

If you wish to leave the school, for example in the circumstances of you obtaining another post, then the normal notice periods of your contract apply.

Timescales
All expressions of interest for voluntary redundancy, voluntary reduction in hours etc, must be made in writing to me before <end of consultation date>.
The Governors Selection Committee will then meet to consider any volunteers for redundancy, and other relevant representations put forward during the consultation period.
Should there be insufficient volunteers, or should it not be possible for sound operational reasons to accept volunteers, the Committee will notify you of the selection criteria and selection method to be used to populate the proposed structure.  The Committee will subsequently nominate post(s) for compulsory redundancy.
I appreciate that this is a difficult time for all concerned and the school will do all that it can to seek to minimise a situation of compulsory redundancy. It is advised that you seek support where appropriate and you may wish to contact the Health Assured employee assistance programme. This is a free and confidential support service available for employees of NYCC and their immediate family members and can be contacted via a 24 hour personal support service on 0800 030 5182.

If you are not sure who to contact for support and advice please contact Human Resources or your Headteacher.

An information sheet for staff was circulated at the meeting. If for any reason you did not receive a copy of this, then please contact me.

Yours sincerely
<Name>
Chair of the Governors’ Selection Committee
